
 

  

 

    

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

School Contacts 
 

 
Rai Valley Area School 

Main Road, Rai Valley 

Marlborough 7156 

 

Telephone: (03) 571 6016 

Facsimile: (03) 571 6336 

Email office: office@rai.school.nz 

Web address: www.rai.school.nz 

 

Principal: Maree Furness 

 

          DP:  Mike Wilson 

 

Junior Leader:  

Karen Davies 

 

Secondary Leader: 

Siobhan Skinner 

 

School Secretary: 

Heather Richardson 

 

If you have questions, concerns  

or compliments please let us  

know - we value your 

feedback. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 10th April 2019 

Kia ora koutou  

 

Term 1 is always the term you feel you are able to ease 

into things. In reality, this term has been full on from 

the word go and the last few weeks have been no 

exception. 

 

Last week, our secondary students spent a week on at 

the Area Schools’ Tournament at Collingwood Area 

School. While the results weren’t as we would like 

them, I am proud of the manner in which our students 

competed. A big “thank you”  should go out to Lisa 

Roeske, Siobhan Skinner and Stephanie Stuart for 

their roles in ensuring our students had a fun and safe 

week. 

 

Our primary school has also been busy learning about 

the sacrifices made in the wars  that ANZAC day 

commemorates. Part of this involved some of primary 

students learning about ANZAC day from local 

historian, Faye Leov,  down at the Rai Cenotaph, and 

also a visit from John Orchard who represented the 

Marlborough Museum. Students from both primary 

and secondary will give readings at the official Rai 

Valley ANZAC memorial service on the 25th. 

 

This week has also seen us finally celebrate Gumboot 

Day. Thank you to everyone who supported the cause 

by wearing their gumboots, and/or donating money. 

We raised a nice sum to pass on to the “I Am Hope” 

charity. 

 

Finally, I’d like to wish all students, staff, our families 

and friends, a very safe and enjoyable break. See you 

next term. Just a reminder that the first Monday back 

is a Teacher Only Day and we will see students on 

Tuesday 30th April. 

 

Nāku noa nā 

 

Maree Furness 

 

  
  

 
 

 

Please note that all up to date 

information on events etc. is 

available on our school app and on 

our website. 
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Becoming a Trustee 

Te Noho hei Kaitiaki 

Expectations of a Trustee 

 

Our Board of Trustee Elections are being held on the 7th June 2019 here are the Key dates for 

the elections: 

2019 Board of Trustee elections 

 
In May nominations will be called to become members of our Board of Trustees. Key dates 

are as follows. 

 
By Friday 10th May  Nomination forms will be posted to all persons on the school’s 

caregiver roll. 

 
 
Friday 24th May  NOMINATIONS CLOSE – 24th May at noon. An election will 

then be held if the number of nominations exceed vacancies. 
For our school, the number of vacancies is ----. 

 

Wednesday 29th May Voting papers will be sent by post to all on the school 
caregiver roll.  

 

Friday 7th June Voting closes at 12 noon. 
 

Thursday 13th June Votes are counted, and our school advised of the results. 

 
Friday 14th June                        New Board takes office 

 
We look forward to all our parents/ caregivers being involved in the process. 

School trustees have a very important role in making sure every child achieves their potential 

at school. 

The board of trustees is a Crown entity. It is the employer of all school staff and sets the 

school's overall strategic direction. The school's principal is the board's 'chief executive' and 
manages the school operations in line with the board's policies. 

 

Every state and state-integrated school in New Zealand has a board of trustees. Boards bring 

families, communities and schools together to work for a quality education for our children. 

The board of trustees is a Crown entity. It is the employer of all school staff and sets the 
school's overall strategic direction. 

 

5. 



Eleven weeks gone and boy have we been busy!  Life and learning in the Primary Syndicate has been full-

on. 

If your children are looking tired, that’s not surprising.  Brains are full of new knowledge, new experiences 

and great learning opportunities. 

 

Sporting events across the Pelorus Cluster of schools have taken place with great participation by everyone.  

Thanks to Linkwater School who hosted the swimming.  We introduced a nautical adventure to Anakiwa to 

celebrate and investigate National Sea Week early in March.  Mrs Upsall also took her class to Momorangi 

Bay for camp. 

Rai School swimming sports where held mid-March also.  Fundamental Skills were undertaken just before 

the swimming sports...Tired just thinking about it all! 

Well done to all those students who participate fully in every event and practice the Rai Way values 

everytime. 

 

Goal setting interviews were held across the syndicate and in fact the whole school in the later part of 

February.  These are invaluable to help track the progress of our students and for them to take some further 

ownership of their own learning. 

Early next term we will re-visit the goals, with student discussions, to ensure we are supporting them to 

meet these goals by our reporting time at the end of term two. 

 

Thanks to Miss McKinlay for helping me with the Reading Together programme.  This helps adults and 

children form a good bond around that reading practice that happens at home.  Well done to those students 

that joined our programme and are still making good progress. In addition to this programme I ran a 

Counting Together programme to encourage learning through games for maths.  This is on-going and 

several families have received sets of games to have at home during the holidays.  Renee helps with this by 

issuing the sets through the library so we can keep track of them. 

 

Have a great holiday with your children.  Read heaps if you can, count whenever possible and rest and enjoy 

the change of routine.  Remember Teacher Only Day tomorrow, Friday, and Teacher Only Day on the first 

Monday back, so we will see you all on Tuesday 30 April. 

 

Happy Holidays, 

 

Karen Davies 

and the 

Primary Syndicate Team 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some students from RM 13 enjoying the ANZAC biscuits they had just made.  Realising that soldiers in war 

time had very little in the way of nice food, they thought their own baking was yummy, a little dry, but 

yummy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 5th April, Mrs Faye Leov, spoke to some students from Rai Valley about life in Rai around 

World War I and World War II time.  The students were wearing uniforms supplied by Mr Orchard from 

Brayshaw Park.  He had given a talk to all student earlier in the day.  After this we put out the crosses 

remembering the soldiers, on the bank in front of the cenotaph ready for the ANZAC Day Service. 

 
 



 

 

Welcome to the Rai Staff Ms Bellerby 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to welcome Anna Bellerby to our staff. Anna is an experienced teacher with an interest in 

different learning styles and will be working with some students who benefit from extra support.  Anna will 

be splitting her talents between our school, two days a week, and relieving at other schools.  We are very 

grateful she has made herself available and look forward to her supporting the learning of our young people. 

 

Anna has 3 adult children and when not teaching Anna enjoys gardening, music, literature, art and craft, 

Shakespeare, and has an interest in developing countries.   

 

 

 

 
Students Literacy 
 

If humans didn't exist 

then plastic wouldn't have been invented. 

 

If plastic wasn’t invented 

then there wouldn't be plastic everywhere. 

 

If there wasn't plastic everywhere 

then more turtles would live. 

 

If more turtles lived 

then they would take up the entire ocean. 

 

If they take up the entire ocean 

then they would merge into a super turtle. 

 

If they became a super turtle 

then it would eat everything. 

 

If it ate everything 

then humans wouldn't exist. 

 

 

Damien 



 

If the sun doesn't rise  

then it will be dark.  

             

If it was dark 

then you wouldn’t be able to see. 

 

If you couldn't see  

then you could get a torch. 

 

If you got a torch 

then you could play spot light. 

  

If you played spot light 

then you might be tired. 

 

If you are tired 

then you could go to bed. 

  

If you went to bed 

then you could sleep. 

 

If you went to sleep 

then you could wake up. 

 

If you couldn't see  

then OPEN YOUR EYES! 

 

Neco 
 

 

 
 

If the sun explodes 
then it would be cold.  
 
If it was cold  
then people would wear a 
jumper.  
 
If people wore a jumper  
then they wouldn't be cold.  
 
If they weren't cold  
then I wouldn’t de cold either. 
 
Lily 
 



 



 

Friday 12th April  

 
Powhiri (Welcome) at 10am 

 followed by a range of fun activities— 

bouncy castle, face painting, sausage 

sizzle and more! 

A joint venture between Te Hora Marae and Pelorus Community Preschool 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April Holiday Programmes with MOI 

Cooking, Art/Engineering, and Magic the Gathering holiday programmes offered by Ministry of 

Inspiration. Mon-Wed 15-17 April at Garin College. Cost is $50 per day. Register through 

Eventbrite or click 'events' on Facebook. 

 

Programme is designed for children aged 6-13. Magic the Gathering is for students aged 10+. All 

materials are provided for each course. STEAMS School students receive 10% off registration. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Length of Day 

Form Time 8.45am-9.00am 

Period One 9.00am – 9.50am 

Period Two   9.50am – 10.40am 

INTERVAL 10.40am – 11.00am 

Period Three 11.00am –11.50am 

Period Four  11.50am – 12.40pm 

LUNCH (sit-down)  12.40am – 12.50am 

LUNCH 12.50pm – 1.20pm 

Period Five   1.20pm – 2.05pm 

Period Six   2.05pm – 2.50pm 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term Start Date End Date 

 
One Tuesday 29th January Friday 12th April  

Two Monday 29th April Friday 5th July 

Three Monday 22nd July Friday 27th September 

Four Monday 14th October TBA 

 

2019 Holidays 
 

Teacher Only Day NO SCHOOL Monday 28th January 

Waitangi Day Wednesday 6th February  

Teacher Only Day  

PRIMARY ONLY Yr 1-8 

(Secondary Yr9-13 to Attend as 

Normal) 

 

Friday 12th April 

Good Friday  Friday 19th April (In Holidays) 

Easter Monday Monday 22nd April (In Holidays) 

Easter Tuesday Tuesday 23rd April (In Holidays) 

Anzac Day Thursday 25th April (In Holidays) 

Teacher Only Day NO SCHOOL Monday 29th April 
Queen’s Birthday Monday 3rd June  

Labour Day Monday 28th October 

Marlborough Anniversary Day Monday 4th November 

 

Rai Valley Area School 

Length of School day and Year 

2019 



  



 


